


Minutes: Rip Van Winkle Hikers





January 26, 2004

Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m. by President Bob Saturn.

Minutes of the November 24, 2003 as amended were approved.

Treasurer’s Report by Susan Bolitzer:


Current Balance after expenses is $886.05 (copy attached to official minutes)

Membership Report by Sally Colclough


Sally reported that there are now 97 members. She reminded members that $5.00 dues are due by January 31st.

Correspondence: None

Announcements:


Banquet Committee:  President Saturn asked for volunteers for the Banquet Committee.  Roger Brandt volunteered to Chair the Committee – provided that there are volunteers to serve on the committee.


Hats and Shirts:



Inge Backhaus still has some hats and shirts that people had ordered.


Church Dinner:



The Atonement Lutheran Church is sponsoring a Valentine’s Day Dinner with an Italian menu (and babysitting provided).

Elections of Officers:

MOTION: (Bob Stinemire/Frank Serravallo)

That the nominating slate proposed at the November meeting be elected. 

ACTION:  Approved

The new officers of the Club are:

President, Bob Saturn; Secretary, Susan Puretz; Treasurer, Charlie Martin; 

Membership, Sally Colclough; Trail Maintenance, Donna Wamsley; 

Librarian, Elaine Henecke; Conservation Chair, Susan Bolitzer.

In addition:

Novice Group Leader, Sandy Thorpe; Intermediate Group Leader, Bill Smith; Advanced Group Leader: Bob Saturn,

Committee Reports:


SUNSHINE COMMITTEE (Pat Kramer):


No report 

LIBRARIAN (Elaine Henecke):

Continuing a tradition established at the November 2003 meeting, Elaine began her report with a question and answer period.  She asked about 6 questions all related to hiking (and all from books in the Club’s library).  Club members knew the answers to some of the questions, but everyone present learned at least one new fact

FALL WEEKEND (Rick Smith):

Rick reported that he had been contacted by the Inn in N.H. asking the Club to rebook now.  After some discussion, it was decided that Rick should contact them and get more details.

Completed Hikes

The Group and Hike Leaders reported on completed hikes. 

Trail Maintenance Report (Donna Wamsley):

No Report but the Spring maintenance hike dates would be announced shortly.

Hike Schedules:

The list of dates for planning upcoming hikes was announced. 

Comments:


President Saturn urged all Hike Leaders to make sure that hikers READ and sign the Hike Report form.


He also encouraged everyone to get his or her Winter Packs ready (survival gear, etc)

Old Business: 

1. Club Liability:  President Saturn reported that he was in contact with the NYNJ Trail Conference and that they were still trying to resolve the insurance issue.

2. Catskill Park 100 year Anniversary (Donna Wamsley):  Donna reported that the Catskill Center would be printing a schedule of celebratory events and it would include an early June hike by the Rip Van Winkle Club of Giant Ledge.

3. Map Class Field Implementation:

Dick Voloshen reported that Roger Brandt, Bob Saturn and he would be arranging a field course so that Club members could practice their orienteering skills. It will be conducted at Williams Lake sometime in March. In February, a group led by Dick and Roger, would lay out the course.

4. Winter Safety Course:

Dick Voloshen reminded people that the Club was sponsoring a Winter Safety Course on Monday, February 9th and requested that people sign up as soon as possible.

             6.   Esopus Creek Conservancy:

Bob Saturn reported that Susan Bolitzer said the closing on the property is imminent.

New Business:

1.  CTC (Communities that Care)

       Bob Saturn reported that he had attended the meeting as the Club’s representative.

2.  Publishing Trail Maintainer’s names

       President Saturn and Donna Wamsley asked for a club policy regarding publishing

        Trail Maintainer’s names by the NYNJ Trail Conference.  It was decided that the

        official listing would only include the number of club volunteers who had 

         participated and not their individual names.


3. Catskill Center Fund Raising Letter


      President Saturn asked for concurrence in his decision not to provide our labels to 

                   the Catskill Center for their fund raising letter but rather to get their mailing and 

     affix the labels ourselves. This is being done because of a concern over confidentiality

     of our mailing list. Club members concurred with President Saturn’s decision.


4. Club positions on Save the Ridge and the Bellaire proposal



Elaine Hencke raised the issue of whether the Club should take a position on the environmental issues of Save the Ridge and the Bellaire proposal.  It was decided that although they are important, individuals, rather than the Club, should take positions and write, attend meetings, get involved, etc.


MOTION:  (Sally Colclough) That the Club no longer have refreshments at meetings.


 ACTION:   DEFEATED


MOTION (Sandy Thorpe/Alice Stinemire) For a trial of three meetings, refreshments should be offered before or at the start of the meeting.

 ACTION:   APPROVED.

Meeting adjourned 8: 40 for hike planning.

 Refreshments at this meeting were provided by: Sally Colclough and Sonia Mankovitz

Respectfully submitted:  Susan Puretz, Secretary
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